Cooleman Ridge Park Care GroupOrganization/Committee Name
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
Held on Cooleman Ridge at the end of Kathner St, Chapman
17 November 2019
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Opening
The meeting commenced at 10.30 am. Linda Spinaze, President, was the Chair.

Present
Alan Ford, Rohan Thomas, Doug Tinney, Chris Oates, Malcolm Gill, Linda Spinaze, Rob Lundie, Jenny Horsfield, Natasha Cole, Mike Harris, Paul Sheils, Anthea Tinney, Roger Clarke and Anne l’Ons.

Apologies
Apologies were received from Arminel Ryan, Pat Ryan, Gosta Lynga, Brigitte Brickwood.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the 2018 Annual General Meeting were approved unanimously.

Matters Arising from the Minutes
No matters arose from the previous year’s minutes of the Annual General Meeting.

President’s Report
The president’s report (copy attached) was endorsed by the meeting. 
Linda spoke to her report adding recent developments: outbreaks of puncture weed and ranunculus had been dealt with; the vegwatch patch has been recently monitored but that a new patch may be selected soon; contractors have recently sprayed African Love Grass. 
Being informed that our current ranger is Anthony Hart, the meeting expressed concern at the constant turnover of rangers because we barely get to know them, and they us and the Ridge, before they move on. The contractual nature of the employment of rangers was considered a major factor. It was observed that the ACT Government is looking into this form of employment.
The meeting passed a vote of thanks for Linda’s work as President.

Treasurer’s Report
The treasurer’s report (copy attached) was endorsed by the meeting. The Group has $3202.88 which is the same as the last year there being no financial transactions throughout the year.
Election of Committee
All positions were declared vacant and Malcolm Gill took control of the meeting and acted as returning officer. All office holders and committee members were prepared to continue in their positions.

Results were as follows:
President – Linda Spinaze, nominated by Rob Lundie, seconded by Jenny Horsfield; 
Vice-President – Alan Ford 
Secretary – Rob Lundie
Treasurer – Rohan Thomas
Public Officer – Doug Tinney
Committee members: Brigitte Brickwood, Jenny Horsfield, Doug Tinney, Natasha Cole, Chris Oates

Other Business
Cairn on the Ridge
Rob outlined the history of a cairn that is located near the ceremonial seat, that it was established several years ago, was recently desecrated and has since been rebuilt. It was generally felt that cairns are not to be encouraged as they disturb the habitat for animals and plants and add to the human imprint on the Ridge. It was decided that the current cairn would be allowed to stand but that adding to it would not be permitted. Rob undertook to monitor the cairn and take action as needs be.
Tools for the Group
There was discussion about the possibility of purchasing an electric trimmer but it was decided to ask Marty to provide a number of shears to more effectively cut off the flower and seed heads of St John’s Wort.
Canberra Nature Park Draft Management Plan
Linda informed the Group that the Canberra Nature Park Draft Reserve Management Plan 2019 was available to be borrowed from her or Rob.

There being no other business the chair closed the meeting at 11.15am.

In the week following the meeting, those who attended it gave their approval to accept the minutes as a true record of proceedings. (Rob Lundie, 19 November 2019)

